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Newsletter


If you would like to include an article for publication in the Newsletter, please send your piece to the Editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com�





Little Snoring Parish Council


Little Manor, Thursford Road


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN


     Tel: 01328 822366


� HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com�





Members of the public are invited to attend the Parish Council meetings. The next meeting are on  


9 July and 10 Sept 2018


at 7.30 pm in the Community Room  APrish noringpc@ggoglemail.comhower for the NEwsteads ming��������������������������������������������������������������on the Playing Field.








Little Snoring Good Neighbours


Here to Help





If you would like assistance, just call Celia Lee on 01328 878789 to make arrangements in advance. If necessary please leave a message and someone will get back to you as soon as possible. We can help with shopping and prescription collection and can put you in touch with people to solve other problems. 


Celia Lee also helps with the Fakenham Community Care Scheme for hospital, surgery and other health-related visits, and runs the Fakenham Carer’s Group offering support, information and friendship to all carers, whether it be a neighbour or relative a few hours or full time. Please do call her on 01328 878789 for information and assistance.
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Little Snoring Pre-school has had a steady year in terms of the number of children attending. Numbers have risen slowly after a low start. We have managed to maintain our extended opening hours to meet parental demand. There are 22 children on role for the summer term. The majority of the families using the pre-


School live in Little Snoring, but we also have families from Gt Snoring, Hindringham, Gt Ryburgh, Walsingham, Field Dalling, Wells, Fakenham and Hempton. 


We were inspected by Ofsted, in Nov 17.  We are very pleased to have been awarded a ‘Good’ grading.  The inspector said ‘Staff are passionate about making a difference for children. They organise the environment successfully to create a welcoming and stimulating space in which to learn’ and ‘The partnerships with parents are strong’.  


The 30 hours of Childcare for Working Parents began on 1st September in Norfolk.  It has been a challenge.  On the positive side, we have several parents that have qualified which has boosted our income.  On the negative side, there have been multiple problems with the HMRC website for parents who wish to apply and when renewing their eligibility every 3 months.


We have held several fundraising events including the usual Bag2School and photo session.  This year we used Keith Osborn Photography from Fakenham. Parents were very happy with the results and we hope to rebook him for Oct/Nov.  


We have a lovely new canopy over the front door, which allows parents and children to wait under cover. We plan to improve the outdoor area to enhance all children’s learning opportunities and installing a landline (funded by the County Council).


We still need parents and also local people to become actively involved in the management committee of Little Snoring Pre-school and regular fundraising.  


Little Snoring Pre-School has spaces for 2 – 4 year olds. Funding is available for 3 and 4 year olds and eligible 2 year olds. The Pre-School is registered for the new 30 Hours and Tax-Free Childcare (more information from � HYPERLINK "http://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk" �www.childcarechoices.gov.uk� ). Please do ring to discuss your requirements or to make an appointment for a visit: telephone Mandy on 07733144466 email � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpreschool@gmail.com" �littlesnoringpreschool@gmail.com�; or message us through Facebook: � HYPERLINK "https://www.facebook.com/Little-Snoring-Pre-school-418085078336515/" �https://www.facebook.com/Little-Snoring-Pre-school-418085078336515/�.





We look forward to hearing from you.


    














Arts and Crafts in the Community Room


We are planning art and craft demonstrations and activities such as tie-dyeing, lino printing, sewing, drawing in the Community Room. 


We would welcome your suggestions and ideas for particular skills: we have already had one request from someone who has always wanted to learn how to crochet!


We have submitted an application to North Norfolk Arts and Culture. This grant would contribute to the costs of running these events. We propose to invite artists and crafts people to give a short presentation of their particular art or craft, demonstrate the techniques and then allow participants to make their own pieces.





If you would be interested in taking part please do 


contact Margaret Kennedy on 01328 822157.








Little Snoring Primary School started the year by learning about how to keep safe online.  We had a visit from the NSPCC who helped us to learn about what we should share with people and what we should keep to ourselves.  We then supported the charity by doing a sponsored Dance-a-thon which raised over £400.


All of the children have learnt about road safety with Red Class (Year R and 1) welcoming Benjamin and Bethany Bear into their class to teach them all about being safe on the road.  Year 1, 2 & 3 then had some practical sessions, crossing the road safely with the support of an adult.  Some Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 children also had a two-day practical session about being safe on the road on their bikes.


We have had two learning together days which has involved the children making new friends with our partnership schools. The first was with Colkirk and the children learnt about moving toys together; the second was with West Raynham when we spent the day exploring the country and language of France.


As the Autumn Term came to a close, Little Snoring Primary pupils visited Holkham Hall to learn about all the traditions of Christmas.  The children made traditional Christmas Crackers and even saw Santa.


We were lucky enough to welcome a parent helper into Yellow Class (Year 2, 3 & 4) to support learning about the Romans.  Our parent helper supported us in doing real-time drills as Roman soldiers and allowed us to touch real Roman artefacts.


Recently, we have had two residential trips; some of Blue Class went to France for a week and some of Yellow Class went to How Hill for three days. In France, the Year 5 & 6 children experienced eating frog’s legs and snails, visited Disney Land and saw the Eiffel Tower, amongst other things.  At How Hill, just some of the activities Year 3 & 4  took part in were pond dipping, orienteering and natural art.


This year, we have focussed on raising money for the school so that we can invest in new resources to support the children’s learning. We took part in the Usborne sponsored read and will be receiving nearly £500 worth of books as a result. We’ve been collecting the Sports for School vouchers with a hope of winning a share of £20,000 to spend on sports equipment. We have been overwhelmed by the support received from the community for this and thank all who donated their tokens to us. We are finishing the year hoping to receive a grant from the Tesco Bags of Help scheme, which asks customers to vote for us when shopping at Tesco in Fakenham. Any money we receive from this will go on further books for our library and classroom.


As we enter our final half of Summer Term, we still have lots planned.  Year 6 are visiting an Aviation Hanger to learn about aviation. Year R and 1 will be learning about different habitats and will become plant detectives on their trip to Holme Dunes. After the success of last year’s trip to the Royal Norfolk Show, we will be visiting the showground once again this year, to learn all about our Norfolk culture.








Please see below some of the reports which were presented at the Annual Parish Meeting in May. All reports can be viewed on the Parish Council website � HYPERLINK "http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�











The minutes from Parish Council meetings are available to view on the village website: � HYPERLINK "http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





























The Parish Council website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council" ��www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council�  











Cuppa in the Community


Come and join us for afternoon tea / coffee, cake and a chat in the Community Room on the Playing Field.


Cuppa in the Community usually takes place on the 2nd Monday of the month between 2.30 pm and 4 pm. 


We may be able to help with transport if needed.





Please contact Margaret Kennedy on 01328 822157 to check the date, confirm that you are coming (spaces are limited) and if you require transport.


Cost £2 (there is often a raffle on the day as well)





We are currently raising funds to cover the cost of 


refurbishing the kitchen area.


Forthcoming dates: 9 July, 13 August, 10 September, 8 October.




















